

NEW PROVIDENCE SCHOOL DISTRICT

DAVID M. MICELI, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools 908-464-9050 (ext. 4225)

JAMES E. TESTA School Business Administrator/ Board Secretary 908-464-9050 (ext. 4223) LAUREN ZIRPOLI Assistant Superintendent of Educational Services 908-464-9050 (ext. 4222)

JONATHAN E. KEANEY Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Supervision 908-464-9050 (ext. 4221)

356 ELKWOOD AVENUE • NEW PROVIDENCE, NJ 07974 • FAX (908) 464-4813 • www.npsd.k12.nj.us

June 6, 2022

Dear Salt Brook Elementary School Community

The New Providence School District is committed to protecting the health of our students, teachers, and staff. To protect our community and to comply with the Department of Education regulations, the New Providence School District tested our schools' drinking water for lead.

In accordance with the New Jersey Department of Education regulations, the New Providence School District implemented remedial measures for the kitchen outlet, sink 3 comp (middle), ID # SB-KC-3A. Post remediation testing has been completed and the outlet has tested below the lead action limit. The outlet is ready for daily use and the District has completed the drinking water lead testing process.

If you have any questions, please contact James Trench, Maintenance Foreman at (908) 464-9042.

Sincerely,

David M. Miceli, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools